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20:51 The Public Service Association (PSA) intends to take public service and administration minister 

Senzo Mchunu to court in a bid to enforce salary increases. In terms of the 2018 agreement, public 

servants were due to receive wage increases between 4.4% and 5.4% from April 1. CCMA will reopen 

to attend to Covid-19 jobs bloodbath This despite the government’s compromised ficus 

compounded by a sub-investment credit rating as well as the burden of the Covid-19 pandemic. 

Speaking to Thabiso Tema on POWER Drive on Monday, PSA assistant general manager Reuben 

Maleka says unions approached the Public Service Co-ordinating Bargaining Council (PSCBC) to no 

resolution. “Unfortunately, in the past I think two weeks we were playing marbles because nothing 

happened.” He says the government made an unsatisfactory offer to the public servants. SA 

confirms 637 new Covid-19 cases “We are aware that the employer gave I think 1% or 2% [wage 

increase offer] to say to them [public servants] they must accept it. “So that tells you that it is not 

going to help to go to the PSCBC and try to renegotiate any resolutions. This is the time that we must 

enforce it.” Compiled by Vukile Dlwati.. 


